
                                             September 23, 1991


 REPORT TO THE HONORABLE


     MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL


 PERSONNEL CHANGES


    As part of the ongoing reorganization of my office, Senior Chief


 Deputy Stuart H. Swett will transfer from the Criminal Division to the


 Civil Division effective November 1, 1991.  As you are aware, we will


 miss the experience of Senior Chief Deputy Jack Katz when he retires this


 October.  Mr. Swett's knowledge of City organization and procedures and


 his long and distinguished experience as a legal administrator will help


 us maintain our high level of service.  Among Mr. Swett's assignments


 will be the Auditor's office, Financial Management and the fiscal


 administration of the office.


    In place of Mr. Swett, I am pleased to announce the appointment of


 Susan M. Heath as the Senior Chief Deputy in charge of the Criminal


 Division.  Ms. Heath has been Chief Deputy of the Criminal Division since


 July of 1986.  She graduated from the University of Denver School of Law


 in 1977 and received her Bachelor of Art degree from Michigan State


 University.  I am confident that under her supervision the Criminal


 Division will continue to be a vigorous prosecutorial agency.


                                            Respectfully submitted,


                                            JOHN W. WITT


                                            City Attorney
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